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Coming up . . . 
 
11/5/12 – Linda Lappe, CU Women’s 
Basketball Coach  
11/12/12 – Isaias Braga, Boulder County 
Salvation Army   
11/19/12 – Karen Alfino, Serbia 
11/26/12 –Project Eliminate video  
12/3/12 – Open 
12/6/12 – 6:45 am Foothills Kiwanis Board 
Meeting at the “Egg & I” (Basemar) 
 

  

Program Chairpersons:  
November – Mary Schweitzer 
December – Gary Symes 
January – Open  

October 22 – Bob Garretson, Past Governor Rocky Mountain District 

 
Past Governor Garretson spoke to us about the 
need for continuity for our district projects. He 
suggested that we need to reach out to all clubs in 
the district to create a vision. He asked why we 
are in Kiwanis and what keeps us going? We have 
been losing members at rate of 2.5% for the last 
24 years. He showed us a video titled “Celebrate 
What’s Right with the World” by DeWitt Jones, a 
photographer of the National Geographic 
magazine.  In the video, DeWitt told us that we 
need a vision of what’s right for us. He suggested 
that we should be able to develop a vision 
statement of six words.  He indicated that our 
perception controls our reality and that our vision 
is a powerful force. A vision gives us energy.  We 
were given an invitation to attend a district 
planning session at Terrace Gardens in Denver 
over the following weekend.  Our President Adam plans to attend.  We will request 
from him a summary of the district session results for our next newsletter.  
 

October 29 – Paul Bailey, Boulder Kiwanis Club Service Projects  
   
Paul Bailey, former member of the Boulder Kiwanis 
Club and applicant for membership in our club, 
described the community service projects of the 
Boulder Club. He briefly described the following 
projects with champions:  

• Stars of Tomorrow (Paul) – typically 20-30 
students compete at the Dairy Center in early 
March  

• Youth Services (Paul) – includes Foothills 
Elementary service projects & sponsorship of 
Collegiate Kiwanis International (CKI) at CU 

• Spark (Jim Creasey)  - FC Boulder youth soccer 
program with emphasis on values; at least 15 
languages spoken by players   

• Trailer Grill (Jim/Gary Jaycox) – club owns 
trailer grill that is used to serve pancakes at 
Boulder Creek and Anthem Ranch on Veterans 
Day 

• Nuts & Bolts (Ed Kellenberger) – club income provided by selling hardware at 
License Plate Offices  

 

Club Website: www.foothillskiwanis.org 
Meetings:  Every Monday at 7:00 a.m. at the Spice of 
Life Event Center, 5706 Arapahoe Ave., Boulder CO 
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Board of Directors Meeting 
-- Dennis Hubbard, Secretary  
 

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg 
and I Restaurant on November 1, 2012.  President 
Pauluhn called the meeting to order at 7:10.  Attending 
were Board members:  President Pauluhn, Treasurer 
DeYoung, Secretary Hubbard, Baumann, Mohling, 
Petrick, Rogers, Sprenkle, Schweitzer.         Guests: 
Gilland 
TREASURER’S  REPORT:  October treasurer’s report 
was presented. Motion to approve by Sprenkle, seconded 
by Petrick.  Approved.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT: The minutes of the October 
meeting were presented.  A motion to approve by 
Sprenkle and seconded by Rogers was made and 
approved. 
NEW BUSINESS:   Motion to approve the limited 
membership applications of Emilo Rivera and Jeff 
Meiners was made by Baumann and seconded by Rogers.  
Approved. 
--A motion made by Rogers and seconded by Schweitzer 
to authorize Hubbard and DeYoung to sign checks for the 
Club.  Approved. 
--Kiwanis International did not raise dues for the 2012-
2013 year. Motion made by Mohling and seconded by 
Rogers to keep the $170.25 quarterly dues for regular 
members approved in October for the fiscal year 2012-
2013.  Approved. 
--Discussion was held on the 2012-2013 budget.  It was 
decided DeYoung should prepare a budget and email it to 
board members to review and approve.  A motion was 
made by Mohling and seconded by Rogers to move the 
Happy Dollars line item from the Foundation budget to 
the General Fund and to include $2,000 for 4th of July. 
Approved. 
--An update of the membership status of the Boulder 
Club was given by Pauluhn.  There are no applications 
for membership presented at this Board meeting.  There 
are three Boulder members not transferring, two letters 
were returned as undeliverable, and three considering 
membership.  When members of the Boulder Club wish 
to become members of Foothills Kiwanis Club, 
applications will be given to each prospective member 
and presented to the Board for approval. 
--Boulder Club member Paul Bailey has paid his 
quarterly dues and a motion by Rogers and seconded by 
Schweitzer was made to approve his membership. Dennis 
will obtain his membership application. 
--A motion was made by Mohling and seconded by 
Sprenkle to authorize the Treasurer to reimburse 
DeYoung for this meeting’s expense.  Approved. 
 

Kiwanis Club of the Foothills  

Boulder Foundation Board Meeting 
-- Dennis Hubbard, Secretary  

  

The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the 
Egg and I Restaurant on November 1, 2012.  President 
Pauluhn called the meeting to order at 8:11.  Attending 
were:  President Pauluhn, Treasurer DeYoung, Secretary 
Hubbard, Baumann, Mohling, Petrick, Rogers, Sprenkle 
and Schweitzer.       
Guests:  None 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion to pass the 
October Foundation minutes was made by Baumann and 
seconded by Schweitzer.   Passed.   
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made by 
Mohling and seconded by Sprenkle to approve the 
September Foothills Kiwanis Foundation financial 
reports.  Passed.    
NEW BUSINESS: The board reviewed the budget for the 
2012-13 administrative year.  The suggested changes to 
the actuals of last administrative year are: 

• Delete income entries – Dog Days and Gracie 
Fund 

• Delete expense entries – Alive at 25, Impact 
Education, Young Artists, KCLF Dogs, Dog Days, and 
Gracie Fund 

• Change expense entries – KPTI ($500), Lucky 7 
($100), Girls’ softball ($900), K International ($260), 
Scholarships ($2,000) 

• Retain income entries – Interest, Bolder Boulder, 
Happy $, Taste of Boulder 

• Retain expense entries  - Monarch K Club, Blue 
Sky Bridge 

• Add expense entries – Project Eliminate ($500), 
Girls First ($100), Child Defense ($300) 

• Action items – Stars of Tomorrow and CU Circle 
K expenses (Bob contact Paul), Dogs for Kids income 
and expense (Allison contact Jerry), Uganda (Adam 
contact Gary on numbers of years of club commitment) 

• Allison will finalize budget draft after action 
items are complete & send to board members for 
review/approval.  

 “Trivia on the Hill” - put on in part by CU CKI 



City Slicker Soiree 2012 
 -- Paul Bailey  

 
This fundraiser event hosted by the CU Collegiate 
Kiwanis International (CKI) Club was held on Saturday, 
October 27 at the History Colorado Center in Denver. 
The club raised $300 for the Roundup River Ranch 
(www.roundupriverranch.com).  Some of the region’s top 
chefs gathered to support Roundup River Ranch, an 
organization which provides camp experiences to 
children with chronic and life-threatening illnesses. Frank 
Bonanno from Bonanno Concepts, Justin Cucci from 
Root Down and Linger, and the teams from Elway’s and 
Eat + Drink Denver served small plates highlighting their 
culinary talents. Live entertainment was provided by Pete 
Martinez, as well as live and silent auctions. The CKI 
president is Calli Johnson.  
 

Foothills Kiwanis Salvation Army Bell-

Ringing Sign-Up 
-- Kerry Hassler 
 
For the upcoming holiday season from Friday, November 
23 through Monday, December 24, Foothills Kiwanis 
will again be doing bell-ringing in Boulder at the 30th 
Street Sunrise King Soopers and Meadows Shopping 
Center Safeway locations. You may sign up early for 
bell-ringing by -- 

• Going to the Foothills Kiwanis website at -- 
www.foothillskiwanis.org 

• Clicking on the "Click here to sign up for Salvation 

Army Bell-Ringing on behalf of Foothills Kiwanis" 
link in the green box 

• Clicking on the "Current 30th Street King Soopers 
Schedule" or "Current Meadows Safeway Schedule" 
link at the top 

• Clicking on the "Signup page" link, and entering your 
name, email-address, day, and times for bell-ringing. 

Please note that the Monarch High School Key Club 
members will be bell-ringing on our club's behalf at the 
Louisville King Soopers, so this sign-up schedule is 
reserved for them. 
Also, new Boulder Country Salvation Army Director 
Captain Isaias Braga will be the speaker during our club's 
November 12 meeting.  In addition to reviewing the 
Boulder County Salvation Army's activities and 
programs, he'll be answering any questions club members 
may have about how he and other SA staff will be 
picking up the kettles at our locations. 
Thanks to all for volunteering for this season's bell-
ringing! 
 

"Update from 2012 Foothills Kiwanis Tuition 

Scholarship Recipient Kerry Jean Martin" 
-- Kerry Hassler 

 

I hope you are all having a wonderful fall, and I wanted 
to give you a quick update on how my first semester at 
college is going! As you know, I am currently in Ann 
Arbor enrolled in the University of Michigan! I have 
been here for a little over six weeks and I am having a 
great time! I was really nervous to start at first, as I did 
not know many other students from Colorado attending U 
of M, but I have met so many great people here and I'm 
loving school so far.  I'm pretty busy here at school, but 
I'm having an amazing time and I'm so glad I ended up at 
Michigan! I feel so honored to attend such a prestigious 
school, and I can't believe I've only been here a few short 
weeks. I look forward to the rest of my time here and I 
hope all is well for you too! 
 
I have also signed up for some clubs and extracurricular 
activities this semester! I am currently a part of the 
Michigan Circle-K volunteer group, which as you know 
is the college chapter of the International Kiwanis Club! 
The club here on campus is pretty big, but I love being 
involved so far and I hope that I can continue to be a part 
of this organization for the rest of my time here at 
Michigan! I am also involved with a program called K-
Grams that tutors children as well as provides pen pals to 
elementary school kids in the city. My little pen pal just 
responded to my first letter earlier this week, and it was 
so cute!  
 

Foothills Elementary Community Service 

Project -- Paul Bailey 

 
Our newest member Paul has 
reported on the “Cash for 
Candy” program at Foothills 
Elementary.  Photo shows 
students bringing in candy from 
Halloween to support 
Operation Gratitude 
http://www.operationgratitude.
com/halloween-candy-buy-
back-2012/ for overseas troops. 
The local sponsor is Dr. Albers 
at Boulder Dental Group 
http://www.boulderdentalgroup
.com/news#9da61735b388502fd29147cd2f62c70c  
We collected over 300 pounds of candy between Nov 1 
and Nov 2. 
 
This would be a great project to expand to all K-family 
organizations for next year. 
 


